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Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

Feb 5, 2013
Board Members Present: Members present were Gregg Collar (Chairman), Mary Burgess (Vice-Chairperson), Craig Miller (Secretary/Treasurer) and Ann Kowalczyk. Members present via conference circuit were Diane Browning, Rochelle D. Jones, Andrew Marocco, and Alicia Sullivan. Others Present: Angelo Rella (TAF Administrator) and Mary Goralski (Senior Fund Analyst) and David Cramer (NYPSC).
1. Gregg Collar, Chairperson, called the meeting to order and took a roll call.  A quorum was present and the meeting proceeded. 

2. Gregg Collar welcomed new Board Member, Andrew Marocco, representing the Cable Companies.

3. The Board reviewed the minutes of the Nov 13, 2012 Board meeting.  Hearing no changes, a motion was made by Ann Kowalczyk and seconded by Craig Miller to adopt the minutes as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
4. Next there was the election of Secretary/Treasurer. Craig Miller ran unopposed and was elected unanimously.
5. Angelo provided a TAF Administrative Expense Summary Report for the months of October 2012 through December 2012.  TAF ended the year 2012 over budget by less than one percent. (1%).  Dave Cramer and Gregg Collar asked questions regarding the budget which Angelo answered to his satisfaction. A motion was made by Mary Burgess and seconded by Ann Kowalczyk to approve the expense reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.  
6. Angelo provided a TAF status report.  The October 2012 through December 2012 Monthly Assessment Summaries were presented.  Angelo provided an explanation of these reports. This quarter saw some decrease in the number participant companies. Revenues decreased this quarter as did Lifeline costs. The assessment ratio hovered around 1.6% for the fourth quarter 2012. A motion was made by Ann Kowalczyk and seconded by Mary Burgess to approve the reports as presented.  The motion was approved by the Board unanimously.
7. Angelo then gave an update on Caption Telephone. At the end of December 2012, there were 1,634 Captel phones in use. There has been a decrease in Captel use, most likely the result of the use of video relay, wireless and web based captioned services. 


8. Angelo discussed Revenues, Costs and Historical Trends with charts. Assessable revenues are continuing to decrease. Overall, costs have reached a plateau. While E911 costs continue to increase, Lifeline costs have decreased.  This is attributed to a decrease in the number of lifeline customers which is likely the result of the new Federal Lifeline Recertification process. Thus, the assessment ratio stayed relatively constant for the last quarter 2012. It was also noted that the TRS Costs in the charts are estimated. These estimates are based off of the prior month’s actual billing.
9. Next there was an update on the selection of the vendor for the Telecom Relay Service. The TAF Advisory Board made its recommendation to the NYPSC. In December 2012 the NYPSC Issued its Order Approving Recommendation, in Case 12-C-0527. This Order designated Sprint Communications Company as the provider of Telecommunications Relay Service and Captioned Telephone Service in the state of New York for the contract period beginning on July 1, 2013. Sprint will be putting together a tariff in the next few months.
10. Angelo asked for a NYPSC Update. Dave Cramer indicated that Time Warner Cable Information Services (New York) LLC (TWCIS) has petitioned to expand its Eligible Telecommunications Carrier (ETC) status in New York and begin offering Lifeline services. The NYPSC is currently reviewing this. It was discussed by the Board that if this company becomes fully regulated that it would be required to participate in the TAF as well as the NYSUSF. Public information regarding this petition can be found under Case 12-C-0510 on the NYPSC website.
11. Angelo gave a status on the NY State Universal Service Fund (NYSUSF). The first billing for 2013, in the amount of  $1.25 million, was sent out on December 10, 2012 with a January 31, 2013 due date. As of February 4, 2013 the NYSUSF has received around 98% of the invoiced amount. NYSUSF staff will meet with NYSPC staff to determine if additional billings are needed for 2013. 

12. The next regularly scheduled Board meeting will be on May 7, 2013, in Albany, in the TAF Conference Room, with a start time of 11AM.
13. There being no other business, Ann Kowalczyk made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Craig Miller and approved unanimously by the Board.

